ASSOCIATION OF MAYOR’S COURT CLERKS OF OHIO
(A.M.C.C.0.)

www.ohiomayorscourtclerks.org

July 14. 2025
Dear Court Clerk,

It is time for our 2025 Fall Seminar for the Association of Mayor’s Court Clerks of Ohio. The
dates are September 18 and 19, 2025. Our conference is being held at:

Nationwide Hotel and Conference Center
100 Green Meadows Drive

Lewis Center, OH 43035

1-614-880-4300 OR 1-866-233-9393

The cost of the room will be $149 per night plus taxes. A block of rooms will be held so please
make sure you indicate you are with the Association of Mayors Court Clerks of Ohio. As local
government, we are exempt from certain taxes, so make sure you submit the proper forms to
receive the exemption. You can book online just be sure to input accurate arrival/departure
dates! It (typically populates to today's date) or by calling the hotel directly and letting them
know you are with our group. If anyone would prefer to book over the phone, they can contact
the front desk and provide your group code: 356928

ROOMS MUST BE BOOKED BY Monday, August 18", 2025. If you have questions or need help
with the link please do not hesitate to ask.

The cost of the seminar is $200.00 for all members. No refunds for cancellations after
September 5, 2025.

The association will have a President’s raffle. All clerks are invited to bring an item to be raffled
Clerks do not have to bring an item. This is something for fun to support the Judy Penn Fund.

The Judy Penn Fund is available if needed, see the AMCCO website
(www.ohiomayorscourtclerks.org) for the form, or contact marisa.akamine@westerville.org.
She can be reached at is 614-901-6416. A 50/50 raffle will also help the Judy Penn Fund.

As a reminder, please read the Code of Ethics regarding our professional image. While at a
conference, we are still representing our Villages. our professional image is open to the public.



ASSOCIATION OF MAYOR’S COURT CLERKS OF OHIO
(A.M.C.C.0.)

www.ohiomayorscourtclerks.org

It is that time again to elect officers to the Executive Board. Anyone interested, please contact
any of the Executive Board officers. Voting will be at this Fall Conference.

For board members, there is a board meeting on Wednesday, September 17", at 6:00 p.m. at
the hotel. Hope to see everyone in September.

Sincerely,

Sarah Erwin

President, AMCCO



